The Board next considered the conditional use permit request submitted by Stonewater Adolescent
Recovery Center which was before the Board upon the recommendation of the Lafayette County
Planning Commission. After considering the record, including the supplemental statements of the
interested parties and the arguments of counsel which addressed concemns related to the
compatibility of the proposed expansion with the adjacent residential uses and the incidents of
runaways from the Center presented during the April 18, 2022 public hearing and upon further
argument presented on this day, the following motion was made:

MOTION: GRANT CONDITIONAL USE PERMIT TO EXPAND A COMMERCIAL
LOW DENSITY (C-1) USE, STONEWATER ADOLESCENT ADDICTION
RECOVERY CENTER, IN A RURAL (A-1) DISTRICT ON LAFAYETTE
COUNTY PARCEL 149-31-005

Motion was made by Chad McLarty, duly seconded by David Rikard, to grant a
Conditional Use Permit to expand a Commercial Low Density (C-1) use, Stonewater
Adolescent Addiction Recovery Center, in a Rural (A-1) District on Lafayette County
Parcel 149-31-005.

The vote on the motion was as follows:

Supervisor Brent Larson, voted no
Supervisor Larry Gillespie, voted no
Supervisor David Rikard, voted no
Supervisor Chad McLarty, voted no
Supervisor Mike Roberts, voted no

After the vote, President Roberts, declared the motion denied, this the 2™ day of
May, 2022.
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